
New Parks and Rec Development East of Summerfield – a report from Summerfield Community Association’s President of the Board of Directors, May 15, 2018

During the last Summerfield Association meeting, Mr. Mark Stonecipher (Councilman for Ward 8) introduced us to the city plans to expand the recreation and soccer areas directly east of our neighborhood. Many of our residents were concerned about the new development and how it would affect our day-to-day lives, privacy, and our property values. The Summerfield board promised to stay in contact with the city and provide you with regular updates on this development. 
On May 15th the Summerfield Board met with Councilmen Stonecipher, Director Douglas R. Kupper from the Oklahoma city parks and recreation department and a representative from the soccer association that is driving the development changes. Here are the facts that we have right now: 
The lime deposit retention pond that is visible from NW 122ns St (next to the police briefing station) is unutilized by the Department of Environmental Quality and will be remediated and filled in. That land will be handed over to the Parks and Recreation department. The remediated pond area, along with the existing soccer fields located directly south and some additional land south of those fields will all be converted to a large greenspace-park that will contain multiple soccer fields to support various intramural soccer activities. 
The current facilities will be updated, new soccer fields will be installed and the city is also looking to incorporate other general-use recreational areas that we as a neighborhood will be able to enjoy. 
Plans are in development to create the most significant possible buffer between our community and the new development. We have received confirmation that none of our internal neighborhood streets will be connected to this new development area, no traffic for this new development will be routed through our streets. 
We don’t have all the details yet but, since I know this is important to many of our residents I have volunteered to join the workgroup that is planning this project so that I can be the voice for our neighborhood. I will attend the planning meetings and report back with updates as we receive them. I know that many people are concerned about this development, but our city representatives have repeatedly promised to develop a project that will elevate and support our neighborhood. They highly value the input from our residents as plans are created. If you have any particular concerns that you want to be voiced, please reach out to me, and I will make sure your voice is heard. If done correctly this new project will reduce the industrial footprint to the east and replace it with a much nicer multi-use greenspace supporting youth sports, health and entertainment.
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